July 2017

President's Letter

Dear Neighbors,

I hope everyone has a safe and fun 4th of July!

Congratulations to all of the Lee's Crossing Cyclones on their successful season! I would like to acknowledge and thank Sarah Martin and Betsy Young for the time and effort they put in as the swim team coordinators. Your hard work and dedication made it possible for all swimmers to enjoy a great season! Thank you! We had many of our swimmers participate in the county meet and 3 of them even made it on to the state meet!

Now that swim team is over, the pool will start opening at 10 am on weekdays beginning Wednesday, July 5th!

The board has decided to implement a new system for pool access to help easily identify Lees Crossing residents and their guests. **Please take the time to read the new system outlined on the following page.**

The board has also had multiple issues with the toilets in the clubhouse bathrooms. Please remind your children that hand paper towels should not be used and flushed down the toilets. If you notice an issue in the bathrooms, please notify the lifeguard on duty and they will contact one of us to try and remedy the issue.

Enjoy the rest of your summer and please feel free to contact me with any issues or concerns.

Thanks,

Melissa







New System for Pool Access to Help Easily Identify Lees Crossing residents and their guests

We're off to a great start with the pool season, and hopefully the rain will begin to subside soon! As we have grown as a neighborhood, and have many more new faces, the Board has decided to make pool access a top priority this summer. Unfortunately, with that growth, we have attracted more interest in our pool from folks outside the neighborhood than we would like. To that end, we are instituting "Pool Passes" for each household to help easily ID Lees Crossing residents. These passes will be distributed starting 7/4/17. The details are as follows:

- Beginning on 7/8/17, residents must have pool passes with them to use the facilities.
- Normally only one pass per family is needed, and can be left on a cooler, pool bag, etc.
- When you are at the pool, please make sure this pass is visible for easy identification, or provide it if requested.
- All other pool rules are still in effect. As a reminder, children under the age
 of 10 may not be at the pool by themselves, and all guests must be
 accompanied by a resident with a pool pass.

Please do not allow your pass to be used by anyone other than a person living in your home. Entrance to the pool may be denied for those without a pass, and there will be a fee for a lost pass.

We will be installing a sign before 7/8/17 at the pool gate to remind residents of this policy.

You can pick up your pass at the pool between 7 p.m. and 9 p.m. on 7/6/17 and 7/7/17 and between 9:30 a.m. and noon on 7/8/17



Upcoming Neighborhood Party Dates

July 22 - Adult Party 8:00 -11:00 - pool closes for kids at 7:00

August 12 - Family Mexican Night - served around 6:00

September 3 - Pool Closing Cookout Party - 4:00 to 7:00

October 15 - Octoberfest - Family Fun - Live Band and German Food 4:00 to 7:00

November 28 - Ladies ornament swap and wine Social - 7:30 to 10:00

December 10 - Family Christmas (details to come)





Calendar of Events – In July on the Marietta Square

For more information on these and other events, please go to the City of Marietta's website: http://www.mariettacalendar.com/?ai1ec=action~month|exact_date~1498885200|request_format~htm

WANT TO RENT THE CLUBHOUSE?

Clubhouse Rentals

If you have any questions or need to book the clubhouse, please call or e-mail John Pratt at 678-640-2201 or johnwpratt53@yahoo.com. The cost to rent the clubhouse is **\$75**. In addition, a rental deposit of **\$250** is required. However, if you return the clubhouse after rental in its best condition, the entire deposit will be returned.

Community Classifieds & Recommendations

Dear Neighbors,

Several of you have asked about the flags you see displayed around the neighborhood. The Marietta Kiwanis Foundation erects the flags on your home or business six (6) days a year -- Memorial Day, Flag Day, July 4th, Labor Day, September 11th, and Veteran's Day.

The annual cost per flag is \$25. The Marietta Kiwanis Foundation will provide the flag, the holder and erect and remove the flag in observance of each holiday. This is a fundraiser that allows us to serve the children in our area with scholarships, youth programs and laptops for those that qualify.

Please contact me at hubbardmelinda@gmail.com and I'll send you the form to sign up.
Thanks! Melinda Hubbard



MAKING "EVERYDAY MAGIC" EVERY DAY.

Have you had it with reality? Worried about leaving babes with a tween? Do Gramma and Grampa live out of town? Are you overwhelmed by that packed closet or putting together a bridal shower?

As young and energetic empty nesters, we've got experience on our side. And you've got a Fairy Godmother!

Call or email today for a services quote and let FGS add a little magic to your life this summer.

NEWBORN— KINDERGARTEN CHILDCARE

HOME
ORGANIZATION &
YARD SALES

SPECIAL EVENT
PLANNING

HOUSE, PLANT OR PET SITTING

PERSONAL & BUDGET SHOPPING

Rebecca Jordan-Avery Serving Marietta and Cobb.

678-641-6585

fairygodmotherservices.org fqsmarietta@qmail.com Reviews on Facebook @

Fairy Godmother Services
#bippityboppityYOU

Lawn Care Services Offered

I am a recent college graduate, and available this summer with neighborhood friendly prices for lawn care services, including mowing, edging, pruning, landscape installation assistance and cleanup. Please call or text with questions, and to schedule regular or occasional service.

- - - Austin Schneiderman 678-687-6125

SuperKleen Cleaners

For those of us that have used Admiral Cleaners for years, we were deeply saddened they were closing their doors after 63 years of their delivery business (pick up and deliver) and their rates have been great! I decided to do a search of the closest cleaners in the area that does the same. I found an incredible man by the name of Charles that owns several cleaners. SuperKleen. Google or go to YELP. INCREDIBLE ratings. He was actually meeting today with the gentleman that is closing Admiral. He DOES service our area. The closest is 2550 Sandy Plains Road; Telephone number is 770-765-7659. He said he delivers 4 days a week. Told him we were used to only two. We will see after he talks to Admiral, but I told him I would try to get him some new business and those who have been using Admiral (know there are some in the neighborhood) for another service.

Tricia Wilson

To receive newsletter by e-mail: send request to leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com

For **ON-LINE EDITION**, go to <u>www.leescrossingmariettaga.com</u>

DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS for the August Newsletter is July 28. <u>Any submissions after this date cannot be guaranteed inclusion.</u>

Newsletter Editor: Gary Baker e-mail: gjbaker1@comcast.net

The LCHA Newsletter and Website are published and maintained for the benefit of Lee's Crossing homeowners. The purpose of the Newsletter and the Website is to promote Lee's Crossing and to provide our homeowners with information regarding Lee's Crossing activities and related issues. The homeowners have entrusted the LCHA Board of Directors with the obligation and right to ensure content conforms to this purpose. As such, articles or advertising endorsing political positions or candidates or other subject matter the Board deems to be divisive, offensive or inappropriate in nature will not be published or posted. All appropriate content is welcomed and encouraged as a means of furthering awareness and communication within our neighborhood.

At this time, the Association does not utilize a Facebook page or other forms of social media. Any such social media communication regarding Lee's Crossing is not endorsed by the Board, may or may not reflect the viewpoints of the Board, and the accuracy and appropriateness of such communications are completely outside of the Board's control.

Mailbox Repair: If you need a new post call Bob Schoonover at 770-422-8774. Contact Joe Fenton at 678-581-0033 for mailbox post paint or placards.

Clubhouse Rental: Call John Pratt at 678-640-2201 or e-mail johnwpratt53@yahoo.com

Neighborhood Directories: Soft copies of the Neighborhood Directory are available in PDF format. Send request to leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com.

Clubhouse WiFi network Name/Password: lcswimtennis

Tennis Court Reservations: www.holdmycourt.com/reserve2/lctc

Board Members

Melissa Drehs, President 413 Lee's Trace	216-392-1424	Jason Waters, Director 600 Trailwood Lane	678-290-9116
Joe Fenton, Director 1068 Foreststone Way	678-581-0033	Walt Walker, Secretary 1060 Foreststone Way	770-428-4755
Erroll Eckford, Director 656 Trailwood Lane	404-226-0088	Angela Ford, Treasurer 521 Lee's Trace	678-234-7430
David Burke, Director 1164 Chestnut Hill Circle	412-512-0750	Covenant Enforcement David Waldrep dfwaldrep@gmail.com	770-514-0821

Board Email: leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com